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December 19,2017

WPX Energy Production, LLC 
One Williams Center, MD 44-111 
Tulsa, OK 74101-3102

Attention: Mr. Mark Beach

Re: Revised First Expansion of Mancos Participating Area

Rosa Unit
San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Beach:

This office has received your letter of March 29, 2017, in which you requested approval for the Revised 
First Expansion of the Mancos Participating Area, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

The Bureau of Land Management provided a geologic evaluation of the referenced unit and a finding that 
the revised expansion is geologically reasonable and potentially capable of production of unitized 
substances in paying quantities. The BLM approved the first revised expansion on April 5, 2017.

The New Mexico State Land Office hereby approves the Revised First Expansion of the Mancos 
Participating Area for the Rosa Unit. This approval Hilly expands the Mancos Participating Area to 
53.976.37 acres. Because this expansion alters the terms of the previous First Expansion of the Mancos 
Participating Area and will incorporate six wells that pre-date the First Expansion, the current expansion 

will have an effective date of September 1. 2010.

If you have any questions or if we may be of further assistance, please contact Units Manager Marilyn 

Gruebel at 505.827.5791.
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